
Happy New Year!

We hope everyone had an enjoyable holiday season as we ring in
2019!

There’s still snow to shovel and undoubtedly there will be more
falling for the next several weeks. When the sun is shining it’s a great
time to get outdoors. Here is quick overview of what the CLCL Board
of Directors has been up to and what members can expect in the
coming months.

Skating

The rink is up and running with a special shout out to Josh, Cole and
Jonah our Rink Attendants for all their hard work and supervision of
the facility. With your community league membership, you can enjoy
skating at the Callingwood­Lymburn Hall. Don’t fret if you don’t have
a membership as all are welcome with a charge of $2.00 per skater.
It may be time to dust off those skates, turn off the screens and enjoy
some family time in the great outdoors.

Callingwood­Lymburn Playschool

CLCL is very lucky to have one of the best playschools in the west end. We have wonderful teachers that
make the program thrive. Registrations are now open for the 2019­2020 school year. All families are
welcome to come out to the Open House on February 20, 2019. There is more information in this issue of
our newsletter.

Family Skate Day

This year we are again holding a Free Family Day Skate in conjunction with our outdoor soccer registration.
See page 8 for details.

Outdoor Soccer

We are excited to once again be able to provide to Callingwood­Lymburn Community League our Outdoor
Soccer Program. All details are on page 3. With a new year comes new Directors Kim Street and Lisa
Madsen who will be coordinating this year’s outdoor season. Have some suggestions to make our program
better? Let them know!
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Playschool Open House and Registration
Wednesday, February 20, 6:00 ­ 7:30 pm, Callingwood­Lymburn Community Hall (18740­
72 Avenue)

Outdoor Soccer Registration
Saturday, February 23, 11 am ­ 3 pm, and Thursday, March 7, 6:00 ­ 8:30 pm, CLCL Hall
(18740­72 Avenue)

Family Skate Event
Saturday, February 23, noon ­ 3 pm, CLCL Hall (18740­72 Avenue)

Kites Over Callingwood
End of August ­ date to be confirmed

Check our website this spring for details on our annual kite­flying event! If you are
interested in helping to coordinate this event, please contact CLCL or come to a monthly
board meeting.

UPCOMING EVENTS

February 20

February 23 &
March 7

February 23

Late August

Outdoor Skating
Our outdoor skating season is off to a great start!

Free outdoor skating is available for community league
members with a current membership. Please wear your
RED skate tags. CLCL memberships are available on
site… just ask our rink attendants, if you need to renew
yours. Washroom facilities and change room are
available. Our rink, by the community hall and Lymburn
School, is open the following hours:

Monday to Friday: 5:00 pm to 9:00 pm
Saturday & Sunday: noon to 7:00 pm

Rink availability and hours of operation are subject to
change due to private rentals, weather, or ice
conditions. You can check the current Open/Closed
status of the rink on our website (under the Community
Calendar).

For ice rental questions, please contact Lisa Madsen at
780­444­0235 or madsen@telusplanet.net.

The rink will be closed when temperatures are
below ­20C (including windchill) or above +3C.

Please observe the following rink rules, also
posted at the hall.

• The rink is open for general public shinny
hockey AND recreational skating.

• For safety reasons, approved skating helmets
must be worn by all skaters under 18 years of
age.

• Children 6 years and under must be supervised
by an individual 14 years or older.

• Skating in a manner that endangers or
interferes with other skater’s safety or pleasure
is strictly forbidden.

• No fighting, pushing, checking, foul language,
smoking, spitting or high sticking. Users should
encourage good sportsmanship.

• Alcohol and drugs are not permitted on the
premises.

• Pets are not allowed.
• Skate tags must be visible at all times.
• Rink Attendant/Supervisor’s Word is Final.
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Message from the CLCL Board of Directors continued from page 1

Salute to Excellence Award

After 20 years of service our very special Kathy Kammermayer was honored and given the Salute to
Excellence Award by the City of Edmonton. We couldn’t do what we do without the many many hours of
volunteering and organizing that Kathy brings to our community. More information about the award and Kathy
are in our newsletter.

Callingwood­Lymburn has been in existence since the 1970’s. The league draws upon the expertise and time
of volunteers at both the board and committee levels who, in turn, organize local programs and social events,
build and maintain leagues facilities and take time to keep tabs on and share information on civic issues as
well as opportunities in our community. Whether you have lived in CLCL for many years or are a newcomer,
we strongly encourage you to join our league and volunteer some of your time and to partake in our events.
It’s a great chance to give back, meet your neighbours and even make some life long friends close to home.

We look forward to seeing you all in the months to come and have a great start to 2019. Visit our Facebook
page or website (www.callingwoodlymburn.com) for the latest news!!
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By Drew Graham, Playschool Committee Chair

We will soon be accepting registrations for our 3 & 4
year old playschool program for 2019/2020.
Registration for current and alumni families started in
January.

Registration for the 2019/2020 school
year:

• February 20 ­ Open House in the classroom from
6:00 ­ 7:30 pm. We will be accepting completed
registration forms for new families at the open
house.

A complete registration must include ALL necessary
forms of payment attached to the registration form.
Only complete registrations will secure your child’s
spot on the class list. Be sure to read our handbook
and make sure you fill out the registration package
(available on our website) for the 2019/2020 school
year.

Our school has adopted the Learn Thru Play
philosophy, believing that helping children to use
their imagination fosters wonderful daily opportunities
for learning. The purpose of the playschool is to
provide enriching pre­school experiences for children
from the ages of 3 to 4 years old. As we are a parent
co­operative playschool, all parents participate in our
school's operations by assisting in classroom
activities. Parents can also participate on the
committee which oversees the running of the
program.

Children who are turning 3 between September and
October 31 can participate in our 3 year old program!
The child must be potty trained, and must attend with
their parent/guardian until the child turns 3 years of
age.

For more information, please visit our website
http://callingwoodlymburnplayschool.com . For
questions or to register your child, please contact
info@callingwoodlymburnplayschool.com .

The Callingwood­Lymburn Community Playschool (CLCP) is a non­profit parent
co­operative program offered by the Callingwood­Lymburn Community League.
We are located within Lymburn Elementary School at 18710 – 72nd Avenue, are
licensed by the Province of Alberta, and as part of the community league are
incorporated under the Societies Act of Alberta.

Callingwood­Lymburn Community Playschool

Kites Over Callingwood 2018 ­ Thank You!

A big thank you to all those who were involved in our
26th Kites over Callingwood event. We had a rough
start to the event with the wind and cool weather,
but Mother Nature came through and provided some
wonderful sunshine and a little wind to help get
those kites up!

We began our day with our pancake breakfast
provided by the St John’s Institute. Our kite festival
followed and the Alberta Gujurati Association joined
us showing us some East Indian kites and traditions.

Continued on page 5
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Kites Over Callingwood 2018 ­ Thank You! Continued from page 4

We were joined by new and returning groups and volunteers that provided us with lots to do making this day
extra special. In the evening, the weather held out and we wrapped it up with our Movie in the Park, enjoying
food and drinks provided by Celebration Church.

This year we sadly had to say goodbye to Bud Taylor, who retired his mobile kite business, The Kite Guys.
His wonderful selection of kites and the ever­popular candy drop will be missed by all. CLCL wishes him all
the best in his retirement.

This year’s Kites Over Callingwood will be in late August. Check our website in the spring for details!

Submitted by the Kites Over Callingwood 2018 Committee (Erkam Gulluk, Jaysinh Parmar, Kim Street, Lisa
Madsen and Kathy Kammermayer)

We’d like to take this opportunity to thank our financial supporters and major donors:

And our supporting groups and volunteers:
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CLCL Membership Benefits

CLCL memberships are available for $35 for a family or $20 for an individual adult, and are valid for 1 year
from Sept 1 ­ Aug 31. Memberships can be purchased through our website, or you can email
callingwoodlymburn@hotmail.com to arrange to purchase a membership in person.

• Free public swimming at the Jamie Platz YMCA Sundays 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm

• Free outdoor skating at the outdoor rinks by Lymburn School during the winter season, weather
permitting. Wear the current coloured skate tags provided with your membership.

• 25% discount off the rental of the meeting room or hall at the Callingwood Recreation Centre or the
Callingwood­Lymburn Community Hall

• Up to 20% discount off annual passes or multi admission passes at City of Edmonton's Recreation facilities

• Free tool rental from the Edmonton Tool Library (edmontontoollibrary.ca)

• Access to programs available at an additional cost: soccer and playschool

• And many business discounts are offered when you show your valid CLCL membership. Please see our
website for a full list of business discounts.

Saturday March 30, 2019
Saturday April 27, 2019
Thursday June 20, 2019
Friday August 9, 2019

Volunteer to help out at bingo! Meet people in your community, and enjoy a free meal. It’s simple and fun,
and lets you get to know your neighbours. Bingos are important fundraisers that help support the community
league's programs and events. Volunteers receive a "chit" which can be redeemed for various programs.

Upcoming Bingo dates:

Bingo Chairs:
Andre Derock 780­709­1385 / Andre_Derock@yahoo.com
Kathy Kammermayer 780­405­7596 or 780­481­2695 / kkamm77@gmail.com
Jason Street 780­484­9399 / kjstreet@shaw.ca

Callingwood­Lymburn Community League Bingos

CCoonnttaacctt uuss::

Afternoon 11am to 3:30pm Evening 5 to 9:30/**11:30pm

Tuesday February 26, 2019
Thursday March 21, 2019
Sunday April 14, 2019
Friday May 10, 2019**
Monday June 3, 2019
Tuesday July 23, 2019
Saturday August 17, 2019**

Weekday Afternoon Bingo Chairs:
Gerry Lewis 780­489­1376 Kevin Kraglund 780­993­9985 / k.squared@telus.net

Volunteers are always welcome,
especially for afternoon shifts!
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In November, the City of Edmonton’s Salute to
Excellence event honored Kathy Kammermayer for
her many years of service with the CLCL. Since
1951, Salute to Excellence has encouraged
Edmontonians to continue in their endeavours
through public recognition. The information below is
from the Salute to Excellence awards ceremony
program.

Please join us in congratulating Kathy for her many
years of service to CLCL and the community.

Kathryn Kammermayer shows her love of community by working to make it an
enriching and safe place to live. Serving on the Callingwood­Lymburn Community
League board of directors and in the community for the past 20 years, she has
held multiple positions and drafted policies and procedures that keep the league
running like a business. Kammermayer chairs bingos and devotes thousands of
hours to run Kites Over Callingwood, Family Day Skate, and other events. Also a
volunteer with St. Alphonsus School, she helped establish the Friends of St.
Alphonsus Society and was instrumental in helping raise funds and coordinate the
building of their new playground.

Salute to Excellence

Lymburn Community Centre at 7425­180 St:

• "Family Play Program" a pre­school program
offered by JP Child & Family Resource Centre.
Thursdays 9AM ­ noon. Free! To register call
Wendy at 780­489­2243.

• "Unpack & Play" a mom and tots program
offered by City West Childcare. Free! Mondays
10 AM­noon. Register: citywestedmonton.com

Ormsby Community Centre at 6250­180 St:

• "The Collective Kitchen" ­ stretch your food
dollar and learn how to use up produce
creatively! 3rd Thursday of the month. $4 for 3
entrees and dessert! Register with Madeleine at
780­487­2136 or madblanchette@gmail.com

• "Unpack & Play" on Fridays. Free!

• Free computer literacy programs.

Capital Region Housing Community Centres offer
PROGRAMMING IN YOUR COMMUNITY FOR YOUR COMMUNITY!

For more information, contact Helmi McHenry at 780­910­5105
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Volunteer Opportunities
Callingwood­Lymburn Community League currently
has several volunteer positions available to be filled
by community­minded individuals. Volunteers are an
essential part of a community league ­ without them,
the league would not exist.

If you are interested in getting involved, please email
callingwoodlymburn@hotmail.com. Community
league members are always welcome to attend one
of our monthly board meetings, generally on the 2nd
Tuesday of each month at 6:30 pm at the
Callingwood Recreation Centre (please email first as
the date and location may change).

We are currently looking for people to help out in the
following key roles:

Membership Director
• Is responsible for the organization, timing and

completion of the annual membership campaign
• Keeps a record and maintains the membership

lists and other records pertaining to membership
• Ensures compliance with the EFCL Code of Ethics

with respect to selling memberships

Social / Program and Special Event Directors for
Kites Over Callingwood, Family Day Skate, and
Playgroup
• Is responsible for the program or social event

being run
• Prepares an annual budget for the program or

social event and submits it to the Office
Administrator and Treasurer

• Reviews and prepares any policy and procedures
with respect to the program

• Reports monthly to the Board of Directors

Heath & Safety Representative
• Is responsible for coordinating health and safety

(H&S) activities
• Reviews & remains familiar with the Occupational

Health and Safety Act, Regulations and Code
• Periodically inspects the league's work sites
• Receives, records and helps respond to concerns
• Recommends measures to improve H&S

Family Skate Day
Join us for skating, hot dogs, cookies and hot

chocolate at the Callingwood­Lymburn
Community Hall near Lymburn School on

Saturday, February 23 from noon to 3 pm!
CLCL members and non­members are

welcome.




